Prez Sez, July 2023

We have started events back up with the Russ Sheldon Memorial Polo Tournament on
Saturday the 8™ and the PVRA Schooling Dressage show on the 9% of July.

However, even if we hold all the scheduled shows, Rodeo and make up some shows
with newly scheduled events, we will be unable to make up the revenue shortfall from the
weather in the first 4 months and the VSV virus since May.

We have no choice and will have to raise dues for 2024. We will be bringing this to the
General Meeting in September to approve the changes to the Bylaws required.

In addition. We will need to raise funds for a new tractor. This may require a
combination of grants, special assessment, and fundraising. This is a significant expense but
critical to keep up the grounds.

If you are trailering onto the grounds, make sure to fly spray your trailer beforehand so
we can reduce unwanted insect passengers. If you are riding on the grounds, be sure and fly
spray your horse before and after. We have a new VSV Certification form that will be required
on the date of the show or event attesting your horse is healthy and has not had contact with
quarantined animals within 14 days of the event.

| hope you all will attend the July General Meeting Held at the PVRA Grounds at 7 pm on
Tuesday July 11t

Janice Kall, President
president@pvra.com



